
Town of Sanbornton ~ Recreation Commission~ Meeting Minutes 

May 8, 2012 ~ 7:00 p.m. ~ Town Park 

 

Members: Corey Robinson, Chairman, Marc Cray, Heather Goodwin, Joel Smith, Tracy Wood, Guy Guinta, 
Selectmen Representative and Juliana Lonergan, Coordinator. 
 
Present:  Cray, Goodwin, Smith, Wood and Lonergan 
 
The meeting was called to order 7:03pm 
 
Meeting Minutes: from April 10th, 2012 were read. Motion:  A motion was made by Mrs. Goodwin and seconded 
by Mr. Cray to accept the meeting minutes.  Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous.   
 
Snack Shack Refit: Lonergan updated that the snack shack refit is completed and ready to be used. Cray noted 
that he had witnessed vandalism at the Park and had called the Police. The police did respond and handled the 
matter. Lonergan did follow up and was seeking community service for actions taken. At this point Lonergan 
updated that nothing had been set up. The Commission would like Lonergan to follow up again. The Commission 
discussed the possibilities of cameras; Lonergan will get more info for Junes meeting.  
 
Soccer Grant: Lonergan asked the Commission to accept a sponsorship from: ChevyBENSON AUTO CO., INC. 
would like to sponsor Sanbornton Rec Soccer for the Fall 2012 season through the Chevrolet Youth Soccer 
Program.  As part of the program, your local Chevrolet dealer will support your organization by donating a 
sponsorship package consisting of soccer equipment and a $500 cash contribution. Motion:  A motion was made 
by Mrs. Godwin and seconded by Mrs. Wood to accept the sponsorship form ChevyBENSON AUTO CO., INC.   
Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous.   
 
B&A Program: Lonergan and Elliott followed up with a suggested language change to the hand book: (Late Fee: 

Please be aware that $1.00 per minute is charged to anyone picking his or her child up after 5:30 p.m.  This rule is 

strictly enforced. After 5 late pick-ups in the school year, your child will to not be allowed to attend the program 

for one week. If your child returns to the program and the late pick-ups continue your child will be removed from 

the program). After discussion the follow changes were approved for the handbook. Late Fee: Please be aware 

that $1.00 per minute is charged to anyone picking his or her child up after 5:30 p.m.  This rule is strictly 

enforced. After Three late pick-ups in the school year, your child will to not be allowed to attend the program 

for one week. When you return to the program if there are TWO additional late pick-ups you B&A privileged 

will be terminated for the remainder of the school year. If you wish to return the following year an approved 

correction action plan will need to be in place.  
 
T-Ball: Sign ups surged at the end and we now have three teams, twenty seven players. This year’s sponsors 
BarnZ’s Cinema, Steele Hill Resorts and Sanbornton Fire Relief. Coaches are in place and t-shirt and hats are on 
order. Smith asked if all coaches had criminal background checks. Lonergan stated for t-ball it was not required.  
Motion:  A motion was made by Mr. Smith and seconded by Mr. Cray that all coaches and vendors are subject to 
criminal background checks. Every five years a renewal will be required.   Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous.   
 
Tennis Lessons: Lessons are being offered in June and July at the Winnisquam High School courts. Starting 
Wednesday evenings, June 20th thru July 25th no class on July 4th. 5:00-6:00 p.m. 5-9 year olds, 6:00-7:00 p.m. 10-
14 year olds, and 15+ 7:00-8:00 p.m. Cost is $50.00 for all five lessons. The instructor this year is Phillip 
Eisenmann.  
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Summer Camp: Lonergan noted that the last day to receive the discount for Summer Camp is Friday, May 18th we 
will stay open for an extra hour or accommodate parents.  
 
Beaches: Lonergan updated that she had meet with D.E.S and received updated liturgy and supplies. Lonergan 
shared that new signage was received from D.E.S free of charge.  
 
 
Next month’s meeting is Tuesday, June 12th, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Park. 
 
Discussion ended at 8:00 p.m.  
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
Juliana E. Lonergan, Coordinator 
These minutes are subject to review and approval of the Recreation Commission. 


